
From: Mona Masoumi  
Sent: Sunday, January 10, 2021 8:46 PM 
To: Clerks Richmondhill  
Subject: City File: D01-19005 and D02-19023 

Hello, 

I feel I must write and express my concern about amending the plan for land described 

as Part of Lots 37 and 38, Concession 1 E.Y.S and municipally known as 0 Oneida 

Crescent. 

I am living in this neighborhood for almost five years. More than three new tall buildings 

have been built during this period while there have already existed five high-rise 

buildings in this area. ( 11,23,39 ,55, and 85 Oneida Crescent). Please mention we 

have an elementary school and a Langstaff Square care community in this area that 

increases the magnitude of keeping the neighborhood safe and haven.  Due to these, I 

strongly believe the area does not have more capacity for any other tall building. Even 

now, traffic has obviously increased and made some difficulties for residents. 

Anyone I have spoken within this building has the same concern. 

I hope you would not support the new proposal for this land and care about our 

concerns for our neighborhood's future. 

Also, I request to be notified of the adoption, passing, or refusal of the amendment. 

Sincerely, 

Mona Masoumi 

Address: 1701, 55 Oneida Crescent 

  



From: Mona Masoumi   
Sent: Saturday, March 13, 2021 10:23 AM 
To: Clerks Richmondhill <clerks@richmondhill.ca> 
Subject: Re: File NO: D01-19005 and D02-19023 

Hello, 

I feel I must write and express my concern about amending the plan for the land described 

as Part of Lots 37 and 38, Concession 1 E.Y.S and municipally known as 0 Oneida 

Crescent. 

I am living in this neighborhood for almost five years. More than three new tall buildings 

have been built during this period while there have already existed five high-rise buildings 

in this area. ( 11,23,39 ,55, and 85 Oneida Crescent). As per the recent information that 

I received from the City of Richmond Hill, the vacant land plan combined with 1518 units. 

This is staggering. 

Please mention we have an elementary school and a Langstaff Square care community 

in this area that increases the magnitude of keeping the neighborhood safe and haven. 

Due to these, I strongly believe the area does not have more capacity for any other tall 

building. Even now, traffic has obviously increased and made some difficulties for 

residents. 

Anyone I have spoken within this building has the same concern. 

I hope you would not support the new proposal for this land and care about our concerns 

for our neighborhood's future. 

I would like my correspondence includes in the agenda and want to register for a 

presentation at the meeting planned for March 24, 2021. 

Please let me know if there is any link for joining the virtual meeting. 

Sincerely, 

Mona Masoumi 

Address: 1701, 55 Oneida Crescent   


